December Fifteenth 1920. Professor James Harkness. Faculty of Arts, Dear Dr. Harkness:-I have forgotten whether the matter contained in the first two paragraphs of the attached Memorandum was considered by the Faculty of Arts at its last meeting. I view sympathetically the request herein outlined, if our facilities permit such a course being given. You will note that the Protestant Committee are asked to secure from McGill University a four hour course in English during the second term of the present year, as a beginning. It has been suggested to me that these courses might be given in the evening, say two hours a night on each of two nights in the week. If the matter has not already been dealt with, will you please ask Dr. Lafleur to call together his staff for consideration of this request and report to you the decision at which they arrive. Yours faithfully. Principal.